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Date:		January 5, 2017

To:	Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., CPRP, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

[bookmark: _GoBack]Subject:	Authorization to Apply for a Sport Fish Restoration Program Grant (ACTION)

POLICY 
Request authorization to apply for Sport Fish Restoration Program grant.

BACKGROUND
The Sport Fish Restoration Program (SFR) is authorized by the Sport Fish Restoration Act (Dingell-Johnson DJ) of 1950. It was created to restore and better manage America's declining fishery resources. Funds are derived from a ten percent Federal excise tax on selected fishing tackle and equipment and related expenses. 

SFR grants may be used to construct fishing piers and motorboat access projects. Eligible components include boat ramp construction and renovation, along with related amenities such as parking lots, accessible paths, lighting, restroom facilities, and channel dredging and feasibility studies.  

The program in Wisconsin is administered by the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources. Grant application materials may be submitted at any time, although applications must be received no later than February 1, 2017 for consideration in the federal fiscal year that begins each October.

The SFR allocation to Wisconsin varies year to year, but it’s typically around $300,000 to $350,000. There’s no formal cap, but awards generally are not greater than $150,000. SFR grants require a 1:1 local match, and state funds can be used as the local match.

The following factors are considered in establishing projects:
· Distance of proposed project from other recreational boating facilities.
· Demand for safe boating facilities.
· Number of existing facilities.
· Number of projects underway.
· Applicant’s commitment of matching funds.

The DPRC is considering an SFR grant to enhance an existing project involving the redevelopment of the waterfront area at South Shore Park (WP29802). The DPRC, in conjunction with a consultant, has completed a master plan for reconstructing the South Shore Park/Marina parking lot area. The proposed reconstruction has features that provide better access to the water's edge, and reconfigured parking and pedestrian/bike trail improvements. In addition, planned storm water best management practices and wildlife controls are expected to improve near-shore water quality and decrease the number of days of beach water quality advisories. 

RECOMMENDATION
Authorize the DPRC to apply for a Sport Fish Restoration Program grant. Also, authorize the DPRC and appropriate County staff to implement the grant, if awarded.

Prepared by: Bill Waldron, Natural Resources Specialist

Approved by:
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John Dargle, Jr., CPRP, Director			

Attachments:
	Attachment 1 – Fiscal Note
Attachment 2 – Resolution

Copy: Chris Abele, County Executive
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office  
Jason Haas, Chairman, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee,
Supervisor District 14  
Marcelia Nicholson, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee,
Supervisor District 5 
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
Allyson Smith, Committee Coordinator, Office of the County Clerk 
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research & Policy Analyst, Office of the Comptroller 
Jeremy Lucas, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS 
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